
Minutes of the Meeting of ALLOSTOCK PARISH COUNCIL held on Wednesday 26th January 2022 at 7.30pm  

Present: In the Chair. Cllr Mrs J. Wilson. 

 Cllrs. F. Still, Mrs A Owens, Mrs P. Adlington, P.Moseley, J.Roberts  

 Clerk, Mrs Hazel West.  

1. Apologies   were received from Cllr. Mrs J. Gibbison and Cllr A. Healey. 

2 . Declarations   of interest, 

Nil 

3.Minutes    Proposed   Cllr. Mrs A. Owens    Seconded   Cllr.J. Roberts 

4.  Matters arising 

a)  Pilot scheme for Smart SIDS is up and running. Await further news. 

b)   Pot holes in A50 have reappeared, hopefully it will be re-surfaced in the summer. 

c)    Fingerpost sign no further information. 

d) Ask Highways again re. replacing sign on London Road by bend. 

e)  Footpath 16 diversion at Hulme Mill has been passed but not done yet. 

Inovyn to restore footpath, gates etc. at Hulme Hall end. Cllr Roberts noted it is looking good now. 

f) Bin on Wash Lane is not being emptied regularly. Cllr Stocks has asked for it to be put on an emptying schedule. 

 

 

5.Parish Field  

Grass cutting is being done by Cllr.Moseley. 

Yew Tree from Bradshaw Brook Chapel has been moved to field by Cllr Moseley. Cllr Mrs Owens will help him find 

suitable place to plant it. 

Fence and kissing gate need fixing. To find a joiner to quote for it. 

Charlie Moseley will quote for a new Parish noticeboard. 

 

 

 

6.Village Hall. 

New committee. Secretary Mandy Clarke. Booking Clerk   Diane Smith. 

Lots of new committee members. J.Cousteau is organising community social meeting monthly. 

He is also arranging Village Hall website. 

Hiring fee to be increased and a cleaning charge added. 

Tea Rota done for 6 months. 

Jubilee celebrations to be discussed at their next meeting. 

 

Lower Peover Jubilee events well into planning stage. 

 

7.Finance and Payments. 

Precept of £8500 has been requested. 

Cheques   Salary £550.  HMRC.  £33   Tangled web solutions (web hosting and maintenance) £337.50 

Telephone and Broadband £94.48 

 

 

 

 

 



8.Planning. 

 

21/04983/FUL  

 

J.Pao and Co Ltd  

 

Hulme Hall Lane,Allostock  

 

Extension to the existing building(retrospective)  

 

 

Allostock Parish Council has no objection to this application. 

 

9.Correspondence. 

Letter from New Platt Lane resident re Cheshire fencing, passed onto Highways who have contacted him. 

10.Comments/inquiries/reports. 

Cllr Mrs Wilson and Hazel West joined virtual meeting re Keuper Gas Project. It is intended to store Hydrogen not 

methane in this cavern once it has been solution mined. This is dependent on change of planning, 

 

Cwac asked for opinion re naming new houses Donnington Grove in memory of Major Taylor who raced Bugati’s at 

Donnington Park. A reply was sent suggesting Taylor or Major Taylor Court but this was rejected as there is a Taylor 

road in the region. The new development will be Donnington Grove. 

 

11.AOB. 

 

Cllr Roberts is trying to recruit more litter pickers. 

 

12. Date of next meeting Wednesday 23rd  March 2022 at 7.30pm  

 

 

Signed......................................................................................23rd March 2022 . 

  


